MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 8th November 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Patrick Nixon, Ben Gunstone, Jerry Rayner, Franck Baudrain,   and Pamela Thomlinson.  

 Chairman: Councillor Patrick Nixon
11/141 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/142 Apologies for Absence
Councillor Angus Neish and   Councillor Karen Richardson had given their apologies. Councillors resolved the absence of Councillor Angus Neish and Councillor Karen Richardson. Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe had sent her apologies.
11/143 Declarations of Interest

Community Garden Group members Councillors Franck Baudrain and Councillor Ben Gunstone declared an interest in item 13 on the Agenda.
11/144 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 11th October 2011
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 11th October 2011
11/145 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 11th October 2011
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 11th October 2011. Proposed: Councillor Pamela Thomlinson Seconded: Councillor Ben Gunstone
11/146 Public Question time
Emma Curtis the Good Neighbour Co-ordination for Maiden Bradley addressed Council on her work within the Parish. Councillors thought that the service would be a valuable asset to the Community. Councillors would spread the word to parishioners as Emma was unable to cold call parishioners.
11/147 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of council by the public
None were given

11/148 To receive the Chairman's announcement
The Chairman informed Council that Councillor Karen Richardson had not only sent the Clerk her apologies but had also sent her resignation due to work commitments The Clerk informed Council that she would contact Wiltshire Councils Electoral Department and start the process of either re-election or Co-option. 
The Chairman read out a letter received by the Clerk from Mendip District Council regarding the Planning application to erect poultry buildings at Bunns Lane West woodland. Councillor Franck Baudrain informed Council that he would try to attend pending work commitments. Councillor Baudrain asked if the Clerk could resend Bryan Glastonbury’s report. 
Councillor Jerry Rayner came in to the meeting at 7.45pm. 
11/149 Clerks report

Council noted the Clerks report on her attendance at the Society of Local Council Clerks National Conference.
The Clerk thanked the Council for giving her an opportunity to attend she felt it had benefitted her with not only the contacts she had now made but the information she had brought back would be very useful. The Bursary, Sharing the costs between the parishes and networking with other Clerks had proved fruitful for all the parish councils; she asked if Council would agree to her attendance next year Council agreed. Councillors agreed to the circulation of the booklets the Clerk had brought back from the conference and noted the information she has gained from the conference.
Dog Fouling

Council noted that the Clerk had had several reports of Dog Fouling in Church Street and in the Village Hall car park. Expressed concern with this issue and instructed the Clerk to put an article in the Parish News. The Clerk would also put up some temporary No Dog Fouling signs on the noticeboards in the parish.
Fireworks on the Recreational Area

The Council agreed to the Clerks recommendation to Council that it resolve the use of the recreational ground for the Fireworks as a regular yearly event, subject to all the relevant paper work in place. Council made the resolution all agreed.
Bus Stop

Council heard the Clerks recommendations as to the way forward with the Bus stop remedial work. The Clerk read out the letter she had drafted. Council agreed the use of the letter and instructed the Clerk to give the 1st December 2011 deadline.
Facebook

Council noted that the Clerk had found a course on Facebook for business for free She informed Council that following her efforts to consult with the young teenagers of the parish on youth facilities she felt that it is important to use the communication tools that they all use to engage with them.  Council agreed to the Clerks attendance and the cost of the travelling. Council agreed to her setting up a face book page for the parish following the course should she be able to set it up and maintain it herself.
Planning Portal

Council agreed to the Clerk adding the Planning Portal best practice links to give parishioners access to the useful information. 
Insurance

The Clerk recommended to Council that she seek clarification as to whether the lighting of the Jubilee Beacon was covered under the terms of the existing Parish Council Insurance policy, Council agreed to the Clerks action.
11/150 The Square (indicator signage) 

Council heard Councillor Pamela Thomlinson report on an issue with road signage to the Square that had been brought to her attention. Council noted the issue and listened to the Clerks recommendations. Council instructed the Clerk to pass on this information to the Duke for consideration.
11/151 Community Noticeboard

Council discussed the estimates obtained by the Clerk. Council resolved the Estimate received from Mr Windres. Proposed: Councillor Jerry Rayner Seconded: Councillor Pamela Thomlinson.
11/152 ROSPA

Council discussed the quotations the Clerk had received for the replacement No vehicles and No dogs signage and gate. Council resolved the quotation from Mirage signs with the more visual pictures with a cost of £32.00 + VAT. The Clerk reported that she still had quotations to receive regarding the replacement of the gate. She would bring these to the next meeting. Councillor Ben Gunstone informed Council that he would action the gritting in front of the play area gate.
Council heard a letter received from the Duke of Somerset’s Land Agents, regarding the future of the Swimming Pool. This followed by a report from the Clerk about her meeting with a parishioner representing a new Swimming Pool Committee. The Committee are in talks with the Trustees who are keen for the pool to be taken on by the group. The new group have plans to refurbished the Swimming Pool and opening it back again for the children of the parish and for adults as well with the possibility of evening swims and aqua aerobics taking place. The group have indicated that they will be approaching the Parish Council for financial support along with the Area Board and Awards for All to help fund the project. They will be actioning a consultation in the hope of highlighting the issue within the Parish Plan. Council hoped that one of the members of the group might be interested in coming to meetings periodically to update Council.
11/153 Community Garden Request

Council note that the Clerk has been approached by the Community Garden group requesting permission to place fruit trees on the recreational area near to Sydenham’s. The Clerk informed Council that the Duke of Somerset has to be consulted as the lease for the recreational area does not allow the Parish Council to plant trees or make alteration to the recreational area without the Dukes Permission. The Clerk was advised by Council to contact Mike to ask him to seek the Dukes support for the planting of the trees and come back to Council.
11/154 Mutual Post Office Consultation

Council heard a report back from Councillor Pamela Thomlinson. Council agreed to go with the views of Councillor Pamela Thomlinson as the views of the Council.
11/155 Warminster & Community Plan

Council heard a report back from the Clerk on the recent meeting she attended of the Warminster & Community Plan. Council noted that the Clerk had provided the Parish News with the date, timings and format that is recommended by the Warminster and villages Community Plan Development Officer. Council asked the Clerk to thank Bryan for his efforts and inform him that Council is looking forward to seeing the updated plan at the next meeting.
11/156 
Parish Steward

Council heard a report back from the Clerk & Councillor Patrick Nixon re the site visit with the Area Highways Engineer and Parish Steward.

Council discussed and asked the Clerk to ask if the steward could clear the Leaves in Church Street especially on the vicarage side. 
11/157 Review of Clerks HR
Council were informed that the Clerk had been offered the position of Clerk to the parishes of Longbridge Deverill and Crockerton. The Clerk asked Council if they would agree to Longbridge Deverill and Crockerton Parish Council making the same contribution to using the Parish Laptop as the other Parish Councils within Clerks remit. Council agreed to this action should Longbridge Deverill and Crockerton wish to with the same terms and conditions as the other two Councils.
Wage Review

Council discussed the Clerks recommendation that due to the financial Climate her wages are kept at the present level. Council asked the Clerk what remuneration she received from the other Parish Councils.  This was discussed and Council resolved that the Clerk could claim for traveling to and from meetings as per the Upper Deverills Parish Council meetings. 
Clerks Training

Council discussed the Clerks question as to whether Council would consider her taking part the next stage of her development if or when she has access to a bursary. This is structured in and around the Parish Council. It was suggested that the course cost could be split between the parishes and the Clerk would also contribute financially along with a full day a week she would have to give of her own time for research etc. Council resolved that yes if these conditions could be met they would support the continuation of her training with the University of Gloucestershire advanced professional qualifications. Council resolved the Clerks use of her iPhone in conjunction with the Parish Council Laptop. All agreed as this enabled the Clerk to be more efficient.
Risk Assessment

Council noted that as an employer it had a legal obligation to action a Risk Assessment on the Clerk and that the assessment would take into account of the usual desk-based concerns, such as back strain, eye strain, RSI and manual handling. A full risk assessment would identify hazards, decide on potential harm, assess risk and act to remove or reduce that risk .Council instructed the Clerk to research the cost.
Time off in Lieu or TOIL

Council discussed the Clerks recommendation that they implement a TOIL system. Under such a policy, an employee may work in excess of their normal contracted hours and carry over or ‘bank’ these accrued hours, which can be taken at a later date in the form of paid time off work, perhaps a half or full day. Council resolved that the Clerk could implement a toil system and so account for her time management on her time sheet as suggested at the conference human resources advisor. 
11/158 Grant Applications

The Clerk reported that she had not received any reply from the groups that had requested forms. 
11/159 Draft Precept Budget 

Council noted that the Clerk as yet had not received the paper work from Wiltshire Council re the band costing’s. The paper work will be sent through sometime in November and a reply with Maiden Bradleys Precept figure would be required by Wiltshire Council on the 20th January 2012. The Clerks recommendation to Council they agree to discuss the budget at the 13th December 2011 meeting and make a final decision at the 10th Januarys meeting ready to send off the Wiltshire Council before the 20th January 2012 was agreed.
11/160 Accounts for Payment

Council approved and resolved the payments listed below:

November Wages







£324.10

Heat, light and wear & tear (Nov)





£    6.50

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (Sept)
 Invoice to be received
£240.70

Parish online (missed cheque at last month’s meeting)

£  36.00

SLCC Enterprises Regional Conference
(to be split)


£  78.00

SLCC National Conference travelling 




£  26.40

SLCC National Conference accommodation 



£  14.67

SLCC Book Shop







£  18.00

Receipts

Horningsham IT use






£  15.00

Council approved and resolved to sign the accounts.
11/161 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Warminster Area Board meeting 

Council noted the items to be discussed at the next Area Board meeting and that the Clerk would attend.
11/162 Correspondence
Council noted the Correspondences below:
Vision Websites

Warminster Area Board Agenda

Lloyds TSB changing the way we make your payments information leaflet

Nat West Fixed Rates deposits

Planning Portal recommended links

Clerks & Councils Direct

Wickstead Playscapes`

RBS Financial

Amethyst Horticultural 
11/163 Items for the next Agenda

Precept

Website Quotations

Jubilee Mugs

Parish Plan/ Handbook
Recreational Area Gate

Bench Seats
11/ 164 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 13th December 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.53pm 

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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